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Tickets  
on  

sale! 

Bring your family, friends and co-workers for a fun-filled evening!  
              Here are some examples of what you can win.   

 Longaberger Baskets filled with goodies 

 $100 Visa gift card 

 32 inch flat screen HDTV 

 7 inch tablet and charger 

 $100 Costco membership gift card 

 Unlimited yoga for 30 days  

 A variety of fine wines 

 Gift cards to local restaurants  

 Wine Tasting (value $500) for 20 people 

 Designer Handbags and purses 

 Pinot’s Palette- free classes for two 

 Columbia Association gift card 

 Pottery classes for two 

 Baltimore Raven’s Sporting Items 

mailto:info.namihc@gmail.com
http://www.nami.org/sites/namihowardcounty
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From the Executive Director 
Dear Friends:  
 
As we watch leaves change color and flutter to  
the ground in the fall, we are reminded that nature's  
cycles are mirrored in our lives. Autumn is a time for 
letting go and releasing things that have been  
a burden.   
 
As many of you know, I’m from the Caribbean and 

it’s been very difficult for me to see my island devastated and my 
family and friends left without shelter or food. I’ve wondered what 
the impact of both Irma and Maria have had on their mental health 
when despair and hopelessness are rampant.  It’s reminded me that 
in the midst of the things we are facing in our personal lives and in 
our nation; there are elements of our world of which we cannot  
control. 
 
What we can do is focus on those things that we can control like 
our health and well-being. We can focus on trying to be the best we 
can be. Take some time during the next few months to breathe 
deeply the cooler air and enjoy walking through the leaves that fall 
around you. It's the season to appreciate the beauty that is all 
around us and reach out to someone with an  encouraging word. 
 
Remember to celebrate each moment of each day because each  
moment contains a new opportunity! 
 
Best Regards, 
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    Mental 
Awareness 

Week  
 

Mental Illness Awareness 
Week (MIAW) (also known as 
Mental Health Awareness 
Week) was established in 

1990
[1]

 by the U.S. Congress in recognition of efforts by the National Alliance 
on Mental Illness (NAMI) to educate and increase awareness about mental ill-
ness. It takes place every year during the first full week of October. During this 
week, mental health advocates and organizations across the U.S. join to spon-
sor events to promote community outreach and public education concerning 
mental illnesses such as major depressive disorder,   bipolar disorder, and 
schizophrenia. 

October 2nd & 3rd  
National Council Hill Day  
Washington, DC  
Sponsoring Organization:  
The National Council for Behavioral Health 

https://ncc.expoplanner.com/index.cfm?
do=reg.flow&event_id=8 

October 6th  
Mental Health Fair Aid (MHFA)  
Sponsoring Organization:  
Grassroots  
Registation: http://www.grassrootscrisis.org/
events/  

October 8th 
Out of the Darkness Walk 
Sponsoring Organization:  
Humanim Healthy Transitions 
https://afsp.donordrive.com/index.cfm?

October 11th 
Seasonal Affective Disorder (SAD) and  
Winter Blues 
Sponsoring Organization: HCGH 
http://www.hclhic.org/news-events/lhic-and-
partner-events/
icalrepeat.detail/2017/10/11/1452/-/seasonal-
affective-disorder-sad-and-winter-blues 

LOCAL EVENTS  

mailto:info.namihc@gmail.com
http://www.nami.org/sites/namihowardcounty
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mental_Illness_Awareness_Week#cite_note-1
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/National_Alliance_on_Mental_Illness
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/National_Alliance_on_Mental_Illness
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mental_disorder
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mental_disorder
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Major_depressive_disorder
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bipolar_disorder
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Schizophrenia
http://www.grassrootscrisis.org/events/
http://www.grassrootscrisis.org/events/
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Volunteer Spotlight 
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Volunteers are the bedrock of NAMI Howard County.  They facilitate support groups, do office and administrative work, participate 

in the annual NAMI walk, wrap gifts at Barnes and Nobles on Mothers’ Day, and represent NAMI in the community.  NAMI     

Howard County is fortunate to have a cadre of dedicated volunteers who continue to support us—some working with NAMI for 

years.  But what makes our volunteers keep working?  We sat down with one dedicated supporter, David Bazell, for some     

answers. 

 

Originally from Berkeley, California, Dave has lived in Howard County since 1997.  A father of five, Dave is a physicist with  the 

Johns Hopkins Applied Physics Laboratory in Laurel.    Like many volunteers, Dave first came to NAMI when a family member 

experienced mental illness.  About 8 years ago, David participated in the Family-to-Family course and other parent support 

groups.  He was impressed with the course facilitators who successfully engaged group participants to talk about their  experienc-

es and created a supportive and nurturing environment. 

 

About 5 years ago, Dave decided to volunteer for NAMI because, “It was the right thing to do.”   He started as a facilitator for  

family support groups.  Dave credits his NAMI training for helping him feel comfortable in this role as well as his long-time           

co-facilitator, Denise Saks.  He co-facilitated family support groups for three to four years before deciding he needed a break.  

Moving on to facilitating the Family-to-Family course seemed to be a natural progression and gave Dave the chance to review  

the basics of mental illness.  He taught his first class in January and soon developed an ongoing rapport with a diverse group     

of people, all of whom were struggling to find the best support for their family members and to come to terms with the new     

normal in their lives.  The course members and the facilitators formed a bond that has continued past January.  Together they  

put together a team for the NAMI Walk, and plans are underway for a get-together in the future.  

 

Why should people volunteer?  According to Dave, volunteering is a chance to give back to the community.  “Mental illness is 

ignored in the medical profession.  There is so much need out there. NAMI does a great job of helping people when they can’t  

get help otherwise.” But volunteers need to find the best fit for their skills.  “Being a facilitator means learning how to listen and 

being willing to put your own problems aside,” said Dave.  “Facilitating support groups is not about you and your experiences    

but about other people and their stories.” 

 

Through his journey with family mental illness and with his work for NAMI, Dave has learned two things.  First, everyone knows 

someone affected by mental illness, even if few will talk openly about it.  When his family member first became ill and then was 

hospitalized, Dave suddenly heard from many neighbors and friends about their own experiences. This common illness          

continues to be hidden in the shadows, greatly complicating the search for treatment and support.  The second thing Dave       

has learned from his NAMI volunteer work is that everyone facing mental illness—either personally or within a family—has     

similar experiences.  While the particulars differ, the feelings are the same—pain, rage, fear, and helplessness.   NAMI made       

a difference for Dave, and he works to help others in the same situation. 

 

When he’s not volunteering, Dave pursues his two passions—music and politics.  After playing violin in high school years ago, 

Dave has taken up the instrument again. Citing the 10,000 hour rule--achieving success and real proficiency in any field         

requires at least 10,000 hours of "deliberate practice"—Dave calculates that with one hour of practice per day, he will master    

the violin by age 83.   

 

Since starting to volunteer at NAMI, Dave has become interested in politics.  He is a member of Progressive Maryland, a       

nonprofit advocacy organizing promoting social, economic, and racial justice through grassroots organizing, public education,  

and legislative advocacy. He sees this as a natural extension of his NAMI work.   

DAVE BAZELL 

mailto:info.namihc@gmail.com
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I am a wife 
I am a mother 

I am a grandmother 
I am a sister 
I am a friend 

and 
I have bipolar disorder 

 
 
I was diagnosed in 1978.  It was almost a godsend to learn what was going on with me, and that I could be 
helped.  To me it’s an illness to be treated.  But to the world, it is often a mark of disgrace and shame…stigma!    
I hid it for years and I must say that the closet is a terrible room to live in!  But, being treated as an  outcast for 
something that is a part of you is painful, humiliating and damaging in many ways. 
 

I have heard many cruel jokes over the years about mental illness.  How could I not personalize them?   If you 
have one then you know only too well that they are not funny.   
 

Television has done its share of adding to mental health stigma.  Recently, while watching Law and Order       
(my favorite show) a psychiatric facility was referred to as a “looney bin!”  This of course was fiction but still   
reflects a kind of casual insult that is often heard. Also hurtful can be the way the public is encouraged to react 
when  someone with a mental illness commits a crime.  The mental illness is exaggerated a hundred times.  
Ironically, that comment was just what a friend said to me following one of the national shootings that was the 
work of someone with a mental health diagnosis.  “Aren’t you afraid to sit in therapy with those people?” she 
asked.  It made me shudder. 
 

Don’t think for a moment that mocking with disgrace and shame is only done by the “uneducated”.  During my 
practicum in graduate school it was necessary for me to be hospitalized.  I was panicky when I told my  super-
visor.  When I returned to work she looked me straight in the eye and said, “Marcia, if I had known you had 
bipolar disorder I would never have accepted you as my student”. 
 

I too have been guilty.  Years ago I was working for a large mental health agency.  A colleague attempted   
suicide.  Few knew that she suffered from bipolar disorder.  I am ashamed to say that I never told her about 
myself or told her how I understood how she felt.  I never shared this with her for fear of being “found out”.   
After hospitalization she was informed her position was no longer there.  I did not support her!  
 

Stigma is more than using the wrong word or action, but is about disrespect, and the use of negative labels 
when identifying a person who suffers from a mental illness.  Stigma is a barrier that discourages individuals 
and their families from seeking help.  Did you know that many people would rather tell their employers that they 
committed a crime than that they have a mental illness?  Individuals with mental illness may not reach out for 
help because of the stigma attached to it.  It has led to inadequate insurance coverage for mental health     
services.  It has meant loss of job opportunities.  Family and friends of people with a mental illness at times 
may turn their backs on their loved ones. 
 

So, what can you do? 
 

Í If you hear someone stigmatizing a person with a mental illness, stop them.  If it’s in the  

                     media, complain! 
 

Í Be respectful at all times. Being supportive will also help to reduce the curse of social isolation  

                      that easily develops when stigmatized. 

mailto:info.namihc@gmail.com
http://www.nami.org/sites/namihowardcounty
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  November Education Forum:          

       Beyond Silence  
                   a film by: Shaul Schwarz & Demi Lovato    
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

“Beyond Silence” features three incredible stories 
of strong individuals with various mental illnesses 
who have spoken up about their battles and how 
ultimately, opening up can be the key to living well. 
“Beyond Silence” is part of the Be Vocal Campaign 
that seeks to break down barriers for those who 
are mentally ill but to also accurately reframe how 
mental health is portrayed in the media. After the 
film we will have an open discussion facilitated by 
Alikah M. Adair, Family & Consumer Program  
Manager with NAMI Howard County   

 
ñAsking for help when you 
are struggling is a sign of 
strength. Using my voice 
has always been a part of 
my professional life, but  
that wasnôt always the 
case when it came to  
bipolar disorder.  
Despite the setbacks,  
I finally found the strength 
to speak up.ò Demi Lovato 

Tuesday, November 14, 2017  
begins promptly at 7pm 

 

The Nonprofit Collaborative 
9770 Patuxent Woods Drive, Suite 100 

Columbia, MD 21046 

 
Light refreshments will be served!  

This event is 
free and  
open to the 
public 

mailto:info.namihc@gmail.com
http://www.nami.org/sites/namihowardcounty
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 Meeting & Support Group Calendar 

Shop at Amazon and donate to NAMI Howard Coun-
ty! Amazon will make a donation on  your behalf!  
Simply use this link http://smile.amazon.com/ch/52-
1623565. or you can click on your account at  Ama-
zon and designate NAMI Howard County! 

Upcoming EDUCATIONAL FORUMS  
Check website for location  
 November 14, January 16, 2018 

PARENTS OF CHILDREN  
 

First Presbyterian Church, Room 252 
9325 Presbyterian Circle, Columbia, MD 21045 

Last Wednesdays, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m. 

 

October 25, November 29, December 20* 
*date change 

TRANSITION AGE YOUTH SUPPORT GROUP 
(for parent and caregivers of youth age 18-26) 

 

First Presbyterian Church, Check TV/board for room 

9325 Presbyterian Circle, Columbia, MD 21045 
3rd Thursday 7:30– 9:00pm 

 

    October 19, November 16, December 21 
SUNDAY SUPPERS 

 

Florence Bain Senior Center 
5470 Ruth Keeton Way, Columbia, MD 21044 

3rd Sundays, 3:00 p.m.  

 

 October 15, November 19, December 17 

FAMILY SUPPORT GROUP 
 

Harmony Hall , The Parlor 
6336 Cedar Lane, Columbia, MD 21044 

 2
nd

 Tuesdays, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m. 

 

 October 10, November 14, December 12 

FAMILY SUPPORT GROUP 
 

Celebration Church, Music Room 
6080 Foreland Garth,  Columbia, MD 21045 

3rd Fridays, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m.  

 

 October 20, November 17, December 15 

NAMI CONNECTION SUPPORT GROUP 
 

NEW LOCATION:  
Owen Brown Interfaith Center, Room 150 7246 

Cradlerock Way, Columbia, MD  
 

6:30 – 8:00 p.m. 
2nd and 4th Monday  
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Support Us! 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  

 

We are in need of dedicated program  
leaders to facilitate any of the following 
NAMI support groups: Family Support Groups. 
Parent Support Groups, Transition Age Youth Support 
Group, and Connection Support Group. If you or family 
members have had the opportunity to benefit from one 
of these life-changing support groups, now is the time 
to give back! Become a trained support group         
facilitator.  If interested, please contact Alikah Adair at 
410-772-9300 or aadair.namihc@gmail.com.  

mailto:info.namihc@gmail.com
http://www.nami.org/sites/namihowardcounty
tel:(410)%20772-9300
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Family & Consumer   
Program Manager 
 
Susanna Taylor 
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THE BENEFITS OF MEMBERSHIP 

Please Join Us (if you haven’t already done so)!  
 

When you join NAMI Howard County, you will belong to a network of people like yourself, individ-
uals and families who understand the daily challenges people with mental illness face, and who 
are working to meet those challenges.  
 
Your membership helps to ensure that life saving information, support, and education programs 
are available for the people in our community who need NAMI.  You may join online at NAMI 
National’s—NAMI.org, click on “Join NAMI”) or complete and return the form below.  
 
YES! I want to support NAMI. I understand that by joining NAMI Howard County, I will  automat-
ically    become a member of the state and national levels of NAMI and receive three  quar-
terly publications: 
 

  NAMI Howard County Newsletters  
  NAMI Maryland newsletter, Connections  
  NAMI National magazine, The Advocate  
 

                           Annual membership dues are:       __  $60  Household Membership  
             __  $40  Regular  
              __  $  5  Open Door  
 
 
Enclosed is my tax deductible membership fee of:                           $______________ 
 
I have also enclosed an additional tax deductible contribution of:    $______________     
 
            Total Enclosed:  $______________  
 
 
 

NAME _______________________________________________________________________  
 
ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY, STATE, ZIP  _____________________________________________________________  
 
PHONE NUMBER _____________________________________________________________  
 
EMAIL _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please make checks payable to NAMI Howard County.  
SEND TO: NAMI Howard County, 9650 Santiago Road, Suite 1, Columbia, MD 21045  
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 Join the Public Policy Committee  Teach NAMI Basics 

 Join the Fundraising Committee  Teach NAMI Family to Family 

 Join the Faith Outreach Committee  Teach NAMI Peer to Peer 

 Work, walk, or captain a team at NAMI Walks  Speak to Community Groups, Schools 

 Deliver information and marketing materials  Holiday  Giftwrapping 

 Facilitate a support group  Write a book or movie review 

 Help at Sunday Suppers  Write an article for the newsletter 

mailto:info.namihc@gmail.com
http://www.nami.org/sites/namihowardcounty

